
Friday 1st September 2023

Dear Parents/Carers/Students

Firstly, let me take the opportunity to formally welcome you and your child to Post 16 at Brookvale Groby
Learning Campus. I hope that over the next two years your child flourishes in their A Level journey, preparing
them for their next steps into adulthood. If at any time you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate
to contact us directly on post16@brookvalegroby.com.

The timetable for the first few days is as follows:

Monday 4th September

8.40am Meet in The Brookvale Dining Room - there will be staff
directing you

Tutors/Post 16

8.50am -
10.10am

Learning Camp - within your new tutor group Tutors

10.10am
- 3.10pm

Lessons as per timetable

Tuesday 5th September

8.45am -
9.10am

Photographs - Tutors will take students to have photographs
taken during registration

Tutors/Post 16

9.15am -
3.10pm

Lessons as per timetable

Wednesday 6th September - See below

OnWednesday 6th September I am excited to announce that we have the Army coming onto campus to do
some team building activities with our students in Year 12. We want all students to be involved, helping to form
relationships with one another.

This is some of the information I have been provided with:
● The Outreach Team will consist of up to 6 Soldiers.
● SECURITY – It should be accepted that the Army always gives security the highest priority and will

make appropriate arrangements with local police prior to the event if necessary.
● HEALTH AND SAFETY - A Health and Safety Risk Assessment will be carried out for each of the

activities taking place.
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● Capita holds Public Liability and Employers Liability insurance for this Outreach event and certificates
are available on request.

● To ensure this Outreach event is a success Chaperones and Teachers need to be aware that they are
responsible for the behaviour of their students and that the Outreach Team are there to deliver an
exciting and different range of activities in order to promote personal development and not manage
poor behaviour.

● Sexism, racism, bullying or other forms of inappropriate behaviour towards either the Outreach Team or
other students is not acceptable. Behaviour of this type should be addressed immediately by Teachers
or Chaperones. The senior ranking Soldier may exercise their discretion and cut the event short should
they consider behaviour to be unacceptable.

You can find out a little more about the day here:
https://jobs.army.mod.uk/base/?_gl=1*1lehkl4*_ga*NTI0MTY2ODg5LjE2OTMyNTEzOTY.*_ga_GBLXYTKLHV
*MTY5MzI1MTM5NS4xLjEuMTY5MzI1MTQ0Ny4wLjAuMA..

We will be sending a link for you to sign up to Arbor if you haven’t already registered. Having an Arbor account
for your child allows you to make payments for trips, catering, give consent and look at your child's attendance,
progress reports etc.

Kind regards

Vicki Varney
Assistant Headteacher - Post 16
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